NEW PROCEDURES FOR REQUESTING RELEASE OF A BLOCKED SUBMISSION

1. Subject Line – Begin with the words “Release Request” then the name of the insured.

2. In the body of the email – 

a. Introduce yourself as a PA for the Program Dept, Div 66.

b. Full name and address of the insured

c. Your blocked submission #

d. Your blocked Lines of Business

e. The blocking submission #

f. Name of the blocking u/w

g. Any additional information you think is relevant to getting released.

h. Copy of BOR if you have one.

3. Closing of your email – 

a. Include your email and phone number 

4. If you are blocked by an AIG u/w, you can contact them directly to request release.  Most AIG employees email addresses are Firstname.Lastname@AIG.com.  Always copy the Alternate Contact in your release request with one exception; DO NOT send ProgRelease the email if it is the alternate contact.  (If you send an email, and it is returned undeliverable, you can forward the original email sent to the blocking U/W to ProgRelease, and someone will attempt to contact the blocking u/w or, in the event that they are no longer with the company, find out who their replacement is and contact them for you.)
5. If you are blocked by another PA, this shows up on the blocking screen as a company name rather than a persons name, (there are a couple of exceptions to this rule, Joseph Chiarello, Paul Hanson and Irwin Siegel) you can send ProgRelease@AIG.com an email request for release.  
NOTE: 

1. EXS EXS Applications is an exception to the rule above.  This actually means that a AIG employee is blocking you, but it does not show the blocking U/W name, so the email should be sent to the alternate contact.  

2. Nick Anselmo Jr’s email address is Nick.AnselmoJr@AIG.com 

Please make sure to enter this correctly as there are 2 Nick Anselmo’s in the company and the other one is in Upper Management and does not handle these issues.

.  
NEW PROCEDURES FOR AUTHORIZING RELEASE OF A BLOCKED SUBMISSION
Once you receive a release request from a AIG underwriter DO NOT make any changes to the blocking submission.  If you agree to release your block send an email to ProgRelease@AIG.com following the instructions below.  

When you receive a response from ProgRelease that the block has been released you can update your submission to DECLINED if you are not going to work on it at all.

If you agree to release a block for a specific line of business you are not handling that your submission has blocked, send the authorization email to ProgRelease then work and update the submission as normal.

The reason for this procedure is that there are some automated systems used within AIG that do not recognize VOID or DECLINED submissions are releasing their blocks.  Once updated to VOID or DECLINED ProgRelease can no longer release the block.  This causes the blocked u/w to have to go to the help desk for assistance, which can take minutes or days depending on the problem.

1. Subject Line – Begin with the words “Release Authorization” then the name of the insured.

2. In the body of the email – 

a. “I agree to release the block on submission #?, my submission # is ?”
Please make sure to follow these new instructions for all Release Requests and Release Authorizations.

